
 
 

A Word from Our Administrator  
 

Dear Richmond Families, 
 

We have a lot to be proud of when it comes to student recognitions and 
celebrations. This week I would like to focus on a few accomplishments.  
 
One of the seven competitions our Student Council enters at the state conference 
is called Standards of Excellence. It is a very comprehensive project that involves 
submitting summaries and evaluations of all the projects we do in a year, along 
with several other required elements. One of the required items is to submit an 
article for the state WASC website in its NewsNotes section. Each year for the 
past several years one of our council members submits an article, but until this 
year, no one has ever been published. Saniya Saluja's article is currently posted 
on the front page of the website. Please see for yourself at 
http://www.wasc.org/. 
 
Student Council members will be competing at and attending the WASC State 
Conference from Sunday, April 24 to Monday, April 25. Jacqueline Milgram is 
representing Richmond in the writing competition, and Ananya Rajesh will be 
competing in the speech category. The rest of the entries are all-council 
collaborative efforts. They will be accompanied by Mrs. Eberle and Mrs. Buss. We 
wish them luck!  
 
I am also proud to announce that Luke Benson won first place in the Lake Country 
Publications Writing Contest. The topic was to write a story about a day in your 
life as a superhero. Luke's creativity and writing skill earned him $100!  
 
Mark Your Calendars  
Mr. Weiss, Mr. Brian O’Donnell, Mrs. Laura Bradin and I are planning focus group 
meetings.  These meetings are designed for parents of children entering grades 4-
8 next fall, and will focus on standards based grading. These meetings will provide 
an opportunity for parents to continue learning and understanding why 
Richmond School will be fully implementing standards based grading by fall of 
2016. Research behind the decision to change to standards based reporting and 
grading will be shared. We plan to have three 45 minute sessions on May 4th and 
again on May 11th. A schedule will be available early next week. 
 

 
Have a safe and wonderful 
weekend, 
 
 
Many of you may have seen news 
reports regarding the quality of 
drinking water in communities 
around the nation. In some 
communities, like in 
 
 Flint, Michigan, officials are working 
to correct unsafe levels of lead 
found in the drinking water at 
schools. Richmond School’s water 
quality is tested yearly and our last 
report shows that our drinking 
water does not have any lead 
concerns. In addition, our 
administration team and director of 
buildings and grounds continue to 
make this a priority for the safety of 
our students and staff. 
Have a wonderful and safe 
weekend,  
                                                     
 
Have a wonderful and safe 
weekend, 
 
Gena Santharam 
Principal/Director of Special 
Education 
Richmond Scho

Have a safe and wonderful weekend,  
Gena Santharam 
Principal/Director of Special Education 
Richmond School  
 

  

   

 

 

Mark Your Calendars 

¶ ¶ ¶ 

April 24-25 – WASC State Jam 

Conference in Madison 

April 25 – PALS Testing begins 

April 25 - April 29 - Lion King, Jr., 

Tech Week 

April 25 – Board of Education 

Meeting, 6:00pm, Community 

Room  

April 26 – Forward Testing begins 

for Grades 6-8 

April 26 – 1st Grade trip to Retzer 

Nature Center, 9:00-11:10am 

May 3 – Dress Rehearsal for Lion 

King, Jr., 4:30-6:00pm, Cafeteria 

May 4 & 5 – Lion King, Jr. 

Performances, 4:30 & 6:30pm, 

Cafeteria 

May 6 – 3rd Grade Muffins with 

Mom, 8:15-9:15am, Room 133, 135 

May 6 – JK May Day with Mom, 

9:45-10:45 & 2:00-3:00, Room 143 

May 6 – 5th Grade DARE 

Graduation, 2:00-3:15pm, Cafeteria 

May 7 – Student Council Bowling 

Party, 12:00pm-2:00pm, Sussex 

Bowl 

 

 

 

 

http://www.wasc.org/


 

Charger 

Academy  

 
Summer is (allegedly) 

around the 

corner.  Donõt forget to enroll your child in 

Charger Academy July 25 ð August 5.  They can 

join their friends from 8:00 ð 11:30 a.m. for 

exciting academic learning 

opportunities.  Students will explore technology 

and engage in hands-on math, reading, and 

writing activities. This exciting experience is 

available for all 2016-17 students entering JK ð 

8th grade at Richmond School.  Sign up for 

Charger Academy by June 10th.  

 

Registration forms can be found HERE  and on 

the Richmond home page.  Confirmation letters 

will be sent out in July.  

 

If you have any questions, please feel free to 

contact Cody Leland at 

cleland@richmond.k12.wi.us. 

 

Sincerely,  

Cody Leland 

 

 
 

Richmond 
School 
presentsé 
 

On Monday, April 
25th, ticket sales for 
our school musical 
will begin.  Tickets 
will be sold during the 4-6 grade lunch hours, 7-8 
grade lunch hours, or in the school office.  Seats 
are limited, so buy early!  Tickets will be $3.00 
for students and $7.50 for adults. 
 
Performances will be Wednesday, May 4th at 
4:30pm; 6:30pm and Thursday, May 5th at 
4:30pm; 6:30pm on the Richmond Cafeteria 
Stage.  

 

 

Richmond Staff Appreciation Week 
is May 2-6.  During this week, Richmond families 
donate food items and gifts to the staff to show 
our gratitude for all they do.  Each day, teachers 
are presented with a different themed menu 
buffet, and they are presented with either a gift or 
an opportunity to win raffle prizes. This event is 
right around the corner, and we still need lots of 
help to ensure its success. 
 
Here's how you can help: 
Å donate a food item to help us fill our menus 
Å donate a gift card ($25 value or LESS), gift 
item, or service to be raffled off 
Å volunteer to help set-up or clean-up the 
Richmond staff lounge 
 
If you are willing to donate or help, we'd be 
grateful! 
 
Please use our Sign-Up Genius link to sign 
up: http://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e0c4caea
d2ba02-staff 
 
Many thanks to those who have already signed 
up!  If you have committed to bring an item, 
please deliver it to the Richmond School office no 
later than 10:45am.  If you have volunteered to 
assist with set-up, please arrive by 10:15am.  If 
you have volunteered to assist with clean-up, 
please arrive at 1:15pm. 
 

 
 

 
 
 

http://www.richmond.k12.wi.us/LinkClick.aspx?fileticket=yrsCbyAEc4s%3d&tabid=1643
mailto:cleland@richmond.k12.wi.us
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e0c4caead2ba02-staff
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e0c4caead2ba02-staff


 

 

 

Arrowhead  area 

summer school 

cooperative  

This summer, the consortium-run summer school 
will be held at Stone Bank School. The dates for 
summer school are listed below: 
 
June 15, 16, 17 (W, Th, F) 
June 20, 21, 22, 23, 24 (M, T, W, Th, F) 
June/July 27, 28, 29, 30, 1 (M, T, W, Th, F) 
No classes on Monday & Tuesday, July 4-5. 
July   6, 7, 8 (W, Th, F) 
July   11, 12, 13 (M, T, W) 
 
Class offerings are now published at  
www.2016summerschool.com and registration 
begins on April 11th.  Please direct all questions 
to: SummerSchool@MyLakeCountrySchool.org 

 

 

 

The Box Tops for Education winner for this year areé  

Mrs. Landis and Mrs. Treu! 

Mrs. Landisõ was the first place winner with 690 box 
tops, and Mrs. Treuõs class was very close with 540 
box tops collected.  Student Council would like to 
thank all students and their families for their 
contributions to the Box Tops for Education 
program.  Each of the winning classes will receive a 

pizza party for 
their class.  
Thanks again for 
all your help.     

 

 

 

 

Richmond Area 

LEGO League 

Informational 

Meeting 

 

 

Tuesday, April 26th at 7:30pm, Richmond 

School in the Community Room 

Does your child enjoy learning to program 

Robots?  What about working as a team to 

research and create a solution to a problem?  

If so, then FIRST LEGO League is for them!  If your 

child is in 3rd-7th grade this year they are able to 

come join a team.  Teams for next year will be 

formed later this spring.   

The teams compete at competitions around the 

area involving Robotics, a theme based project 

and Core Values.  This program, geared around 

STEM, is a great team activity.  Come find out 

what it is all about!  Both kids and parents are 

welcome to attend. 

If you have questions, please email Tammie  

tamarabrasfield@gmail.com   

 

 

 

file://rsd-data/Front%20Office%20Share/Office/Newsletters/2015-16/April%202016/www.2016summerschool.com%20
mailto:SummerSchool@MyLakeCountrySchool.org
mailto:tamarabrasfield@gmail.com


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Strikes for Richmond Bowl-a-Rama was a great event for 
Richmond PTOBC and School.  We are grateful to all 
those who helped make this event the fun success that it 
was. 
 
Many thanks to the committee members for their 
help in organizing this event.  Special kudos to Janice 
Rodden for organizing the raffle baskets, Tracy Melzer 
for organizing the bake sale, Karen Jandora for 
organizing the 50/50 raffle, Cynthia Sabol for organizing 
the game room and Lisa LaMack & Amy Esslinger for 
decorating.  Thanks as well to all the volunteers who 
worked the day of the event, and to those who donated 
baked goods and raffle basket items! 
 
Many thanks to our lane sponsors for their financial 
support! 
Music Dynamics 
Vezzetti Dental 
Kumon 
Cramer, Multhauf and Hammes, LLP 
Seven Stones Subdivision 
Nassco 
Kelly's Greenscapes 
Lake Country Catch Baseball 
Shorewest - Diane Drummy 
Uptown Art 
Brookdale Senior Living 
Prad's Posh Dog Walking 
Maes Walke Subdivision 
LaDeeDaa Photography 
Mid-City Sports 
Mad Science Creamery 
Signicast 
 
Special thanks to the Richmond families and 
Richmond staff that came out to bowl with us! 
 
Bowl-a-Rama Co-Chairs, 
Kierstin Anderson 
Kelly Dassow 
Erin Wessley 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Upcoming 
Scrip Gift 
Card 2016 
Order Dates:  
5/9 and 6/6 
 
 

 

Place an order online at 
www.shopwithscrip.com or email your order 
to ken_kathymills@yahoo.com 
 
 
 

 

Arrowhead 

High 

School 

Camps  
 

The spring and most of our summer camps are 

now posted on our website. 

The link to camps is:  

 

http://arrowheadschools.org/activities/camps_com

munity_programs.cfm 

There are great opportunities at Arrowhead for 

students during the spring at the Mullett Center 

and all over our campus during the summer! 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Save The Date! 

Volunteer Recognition 

Wednesday, May 25th  

2:45-3:15pm in the LMC 

http://www.shopwithscrip.com/
mailto:ken_kathymills@yahoo.com
http://arrowheadschools.org/activities/camps_community_programs.cfm
http://arrowheadschools.org/activities/camps_community_programs.cfm


 

 
 
 

 
Congratulations and thank you, Richmond 
School!  We have collected 131 food items to 
donate to the Sussex Food Pantry during our 
March Madness Food Drive.  Special thanks 
to the students in the PBIS Leadership Team 
for organizing and running this event that 
helps those in need. 
 
 

 

 

 

The hot lunch menu for May is 

now available!  Click HERE to 

print a copy  for your frig !  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Motherõs Day Plant Sale at the Pauline Haass 

Library.   Buy coupons at the library to give as 

gifts, or pick out hanging baskets to give.  A 

$10 coupon buys $12 worth of plants at Falls 

Mills Greenhouse.  More information at the 

library: 246 -5180. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

http://www.richmond.k12.wi.us/LinkClick.aspx?fileticket=MXcfUKfn%2fko%3d&tabid=1511&mid=1108

